EPD Meeting 03.06.16

Present: Enys Delmage, Katya Nelson, Cressida Daglish, Boris Iankov (by telephone)

Apologies: Cesar Lengua
We discussed the minutes from the last meeting (18.03.16) and matters arising (summarised below).
1. Review of research database – to include interesting research done outside the group too

We discussed the two projects reflected on previously – the Young Futures outcome project which has support now from the Dartington Social Research Group and is initially going to be run on two sites (Manchester and Northampton) with a view to a wider piece of work in due course involving more units, and also the Clozapine evaluation which was completed in terms of the first stage – an article has been submitted for the second time after amendments and Simon Hill and Ollie White presented the findings at the recent EFCAP conference. 
This evaluation will continue in terms of data collection but there is the opportunity to make it a wider project with a formal research component including assessment of service user perceptions of Clozapine, a more detailed analysis of side effect profiles, and a study involving multiple UK sites. IRAS approval would be needed – Enys is meeting with the research manager at St. Andrew’s to consider the means to get this done and any potential funding sources and will liaise with Ollie and Simon through this process. Expressions of interest are welcome in terms of other sites that would be happy to provide data for the upcoming wider project.
Enys also discussed the functional MRI scanner based at St. Andrew’s and suggested two possible projects, one related to young people with and without callous unemotional traits, and one involving young people on or not on clozapine, and opportunities for engaging young people in this work. Enys has a further meeting pending with the research manager at St. Andrew’s but would also appreciate any suggestions as to other interesting EPD-related fMRI study suggestions.
Katya will ask Paul Monks about research funding via PIC – Boris discussed linking in with Marco and Katina at St. Andrew’s for future Clozapine research.

2. Discussion of training opportunities 

Katya to consider a teaching component as part of the EPD group – David Mushati and Katya to take this forward – this will be nested within BIGSPD – Boris also expressed an interest and all three will liaise with David Kingsley as to opportunities for teaching at this annual conference.
3. Discussed structure and how to involve other disciplines

It was the view of the EPD group that we would like to expand to include other disciplines – Cressida helpfully joined today and will be invited to future meetings – we will also seek to recruit other interested parties via email. Enys to take this forward.
4. Reflect on clinical practice/case-based discussion slot

Enys presented a case of his – a 17.5 year old girl with a history of very challenging behaviour and repeated aggression and self-injurious difficulties, for whom clozapine has been tried in combination with DBT but for whom little has proven effective. She is now waiting for adult medium secure services – the group recommended a review of her current medication – she is currently prescribed Olanzapine depot at 300mg and Na Valproate – the group recommended consideration of Carbamazepine and also the completion of a PCL-YV as a prelim to admission to adult services.
5. Progress with linked bodies (BIGSPD and FCAMHS)

David was not present to give feedback re: BIGSPD – Enys discussed FCAMHS and how we might make use of that network and also AFPSIG which is a fantastic resource and a means of identifying other interested clinicians.
6. AoB
Katya will bring a case to the next EPD meeting. Enys recommended a book: Labeling Theory: An Empirical Approach (Harrington). This highlights the impact of contact with the criminal justice system in terms of identity and further offending and is a fantastic summary of the international literature on this topic.
The date of the next meeting is 5th August, 1pm
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